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Like the homes of many people, a calendar hangs on the wall in our kitchen at our house.  We display it in a highly visible location, so that all of us can see it, check it, and use it to remind us of our various events, commitments, and activities.  In our active family, we need that constant form of communication so that each of us knows what is going on and what is coming next. 


In the life of a congregation, knowing what’s going on and what is coming next becomes more complex.  We share this monthly newsletter with information and dates.  We list announcements and a weekly calendar in the Sunday bulletin.  I share updates at the start of Sunday and Wednesday worship.  However, these ‘blurbs’ only touch on all that we do together in the name of Jesus Christ.  


Four months ago I shared that the church council and redevelopment team would be meeting with leaders from the ELCA to undergo a Comprehensive Ministry Review.  This took place in March, with the final report and evaluation arriving about a month ago.  Those of us who received these reports would agree that the word “comprehensive” sums it up well.  The review encompassed every single aspect of ministry here at Faith.  We literally met for hours, reflecting and discussing.  And then we literally met again for several hours to read through and understand the evaluation/report.  


So, in good Lutheran fashion we ask – What does this mean??  
This means a lot of different things!  

1. It means we are doing good work here!  

· Over and over again the team from the ELCA affirmed our heart for people and our efforts at sharing the love of Jesus with them.  

· We are welcoming and accepting of anyone and everyone who comes through our doors!  

· We love each other and are good at caring for one another!  

· We like to be together and enjoy our times of fellowship!   

· We give, a LOT!  So much that the team was shocked at the increase in giving of our time, talents and resources to others!  

2. It means that your church council and redevelopment team now have several key steps that they can take in the months/years to come.  

· One of which is participation in what is called “Connect” – a synod sponsored learning and reflection opportunity that meets twice a year for retreat & study.  Five of us began this in April and will attend again in November.  This effort will help us address some of the more specific suggestions from the Review Team. 

3. It affirmed what I have been suggesting for over a year now, that the congregation needs to find ways to reduce expenses and increase revenue.  

· One of those areas of reduction will happen in the sharing of the cost of a pastor with another local congregation.  Conversations have started between Pastor Nancy Nyland and Pastor Heather Apel from the Synod and our council and another congregation’s council.  As those conversations move along, we will keep the congregation informed of the adjustments and proposed changes.  

4. It encourages us to continue with the basics of ministry – Worship, Learning, Serving, Witness, and Prayer.  


While there will be some changes in the future, we trust in the God who was, who is, and who shall be forever, in the one who watches over our going out and our coming in, who leads us and guides us, who is gracious and merciful, abounding in steadfast love.  We trust in the one for whom we gather in ministry in the first place.  We trust in Jesus.  
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‘A second chance is everybody’s business.
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	AUGUST 12, 2017

Family & FUN COMMUNITY DAY

Connect with Community Service Agencies to learn how utilize all the resources available.
Spend the day as a family, enjoy free food, games, gift card raffle and many other activities. We will feature live music from the Vehicle Vocalists, participate in a karate class by Sensei Basche, Face Painting, balloon animals and more. 
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	August 12, 2017

12:00-3:00

────

Free Family Entertainment

────

Meet Community Service Agencies

────

Participate in a Karate Class

────

Games, Lunch Prizes & Much More!!!

FAITH LUTHERAN CHURCH
1700 East Petit Ave
Fort Wayne

faithfw@frontier.com

260-745-2565






	August 2017

	

	Sun
	Mon
	Tue
	Wed
	Thu
	Fri
	Sat

	
	
	1 
9 am - Sew–Sew

	2 
FAMILY FUN NIGHT

5:30 pm Activities & Crafts

6 pm Prayer & Praise

6:30 Free Community Meal

	3 
1 pm – Good Neighbors

	4 

	5 
12:30 -2:30 pm 

Narcotics Anonymous


	6 
8:15 am Choir

9:30 am 

Worship     

12 pm 

  ABC Ministries

	7 

	8 
9 am - Sew–Sew

	9 
FAMILY FUN NIGHT

5:30 pm Activities & Crafts

6 pm Prayer & Praise

6:30 Free Community Meal

	10 

	11 

	12 
Community Festival 12:00-3:00

12:30 -2:30 pm 

Narcotics Anonymous


	13 
8:15 am Choir

9:30 am 

Worship     

12 pm 

  ABC Ministries

	14 

	15 
9 am - Sew–Sew

	16 
FAMILY FUN NIGHT

5:30 pm Activities & Crafts

6 pm Prayer & Praise

6:30 Free Community Meal

	17 
Pr. Marty Out of Office
	18 
Pr. Marty Out of Office
OFFICE

CLOSED
	19 
12:30 -2:30 pm 

Narcotics Anonymous


	20 
9:30 am 

Worship     

12 pm 

  ABC Ministries

	21 

	22 
9 am - Sew–Sew
12 pm – W/ELCA lunch followed by Personal Care Kit Assembly

	23 
FAMILY FUN NIGHT

5:30 pm Activities & Crafts

6 pm Prayer & Praise

6:30 Free Community Meal

	24 

	25 

	26 
12:30 -2:30 pm 

Narcotics Anonymous


	27 
8:15 am Choir

9:30 am 

Worship     

12 pm 

  ABC Ministries

	28 

	29 
9 am - Sew–Sew

	30 
FAMILY FUN NIGHT

5:30 pm Activities & Crafts

6 pm Prayer & Praise

6:30 Free Community Meal

	31 

	


Office Hours: Mon-Thurs from 10 am – 2 pm.  Closed for lunch from 12:00-12:30 pm. 








Faith Lutheran Church, ELCA


1700 E Pettit Ave


Fort Wayne, In 46806


PH: 260-745-2565


Fax: 260-456-6282





Email: faithfw@Frontier.com


On the Web: www.faithfw.com











In Christ,  


Pastor Marty Hampton     
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PERSONAL CARE KITS





Help Women of the ELCA make 60 kits by donating bars of soap, nail clippers, wrapped toothbrushes, or big-tooth combs!!!  Dollar General or Dollar Tree are good place to find them.  Please have all donations to the church by August 22!  You can place your donations in the box on the table to the left of the office door, or drop them off Monday – Friday between 10AM and 2PM.





PIZZA ON THE FARM





As our cooking class comes to a close, we celebrate all that they have learned.  What better way to do this than with Pizza on the Farm!  We will travel together to Hawkins Family Farm in North Manchester on Friday, August 25.   We will meet at Faith at 4:00 pm.  Those who wish to carpool can do so.  We will enjoy an evening of brick oven fired pizzas and other food and beverages, and then return to Faith by 8:00 pm.   ��Folks are invited to bring a beverage of their choice, and a lawnchair or blanket on which to sit.  If you are able to donate to the cost of the pizza, we welcome it.  If not, please still join us for the fun!  Please sign up on the sheet outside the church office, so that we know how many people will be attending.  











Choir schedule for August


 


August 6:      Rehearsal (@8:15 am)


August 13:    Rehearsal


August 20:	Sing: Forgive Our 			Sins As We Forgive





August 27:	Rehearsal














FIVE LAYER TACO DIP





Layer in an 8 x 10 dish:





1st layer:	2 cans of bean dip or 1 can refried beans





2nd layer:	½ pkg of taco seasoning mixed with 1 c sour cream and ½ c mayo





3rd layer:	1 can sliced or chopped black olives, drained





4th layer:	1 finely chopped tomatoes





5th layer:	2 cups of shredded cheddar cheese





Chill for about an hour in the frig.  Good with crackers and taco/tortilla chips.








“Music Notes”





Greetings Brothers and Sisters in Christ,





August will be a busy month here at Faith!  We’ll continue to collect school supplies (please leave them on the counter in the office), choir begins rehearsing August 6th at 8:15 am, and the Family Fun day is scheduled for the 12th from noon to 3 pm.


	We are still in the liturgical season of “Ordinary Time” where we nurture and grow our faith through stories and parables of Jesus.  The liturgical color remains green, to signify that growth.   


	Wednesday night worship, also called Family Fun Night, continues to thrive.  We average 22-30 worshippers each week, who then join together for a community meal.  I encourage you to stop by and worship with us; meet our congregation that regularly attends that service and maybe even volunteer to help with the meal that follows.


	Tinea, our Wednesday night musician, is taking some time off, so I will be covering for her until September.  Pastor Amy has been helping out with the young people and has “supplied” for Pastor Marty while she has been gone.  Thank you, Pastor Amy, for leading worship and helping with the Wednesday night program.


	It is time to start thinking about donating boxes of Kleenex for the sanctuary and toilet tissue for the restrooms.  This is an on going need and something that can be donated at little cost.  Thank you in advance for your generosity!


	We need one more person to learn how to operate our sound system.  The instructions are actually printed out in the back of the sanctuary.  If you can volunteer in this way, please see me before or after worship.  And we are always in need of more worship assistants!  If you would be interested in serving as a Lay Reader, Assisting Minister or communion assistant, please see Pastor Marty or myself. 





FORT WAYNE AREA LUTHERAN CHURCHES (cont.)





A major goal is to get people from each of our congregations to attend and join in this shared ministry effort. We will be accepting Freewill Donations at the Ice Cream Social, but consider making a congregational gift to help us achieve our goal and be eligible for a matching TLF grant. We appreciate your consideration and participation and a reply to this e-mail ( twedt.paul@gmail.com ) as to your plans or with any suggestions to aid us. 


Shared Ministry put into Action. Thank you.    


Sincerely In Christ,





Paul Twedt			Pastor Richard Hartman		Robert Bosserman


Risen Savior			Epiphany				St John’s 


twedt.paul@gmail.com	pastor@epiphanyfw.com		rnbosserman@gmail.com








Lydia’s Closet


“Sensibly priced, upscale thrift & boutique clothing”





Store Hours: 


Tuesday  ◊  10 am – 2 pm


Wednesday  ◊  3 pm – 6 pm


Thursday  ◊  10 am – 2 pm


Friday  ◊  2 pm – 6 pm


Saturday  ◊  10 am – 1 pm


Closed  ◊  Sunday & Monday





Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:LydiasClosetFW@gmail.com" ��LydiasClosetFW@gmail.com�


Phone: 260-745-2565 (Faith Lutheran Church)





Clothing Donations 


Always Welcome!





LIGHT OF THE CROSS FOOD BANK 


PANTRY REPORT








Reporting June, 2017 Activity





	In June, the LOTC Pantry provided 12,600 meals to 840 people in 212 households, giving each person enough food for 15 meals. Of those served, 38 households were 1st time clients and 174 were repeat client families. The families included 65 children 5 years of age or under, 214 children ages 6 thru 17, 87 individuals 60 years old or older, 106 disabled people, and 22 veterans – 3 women and 19 men. 410 clients served were male, 430 were female, and 94 families were classified as "Female Head of Household."


	The Pantry received 1,000 pounds of food from the Associated Churches Food Bank Network, and 228 pounds from the Partner churches. They bought 1,697 pounds of food from the Community Harvest Food Bank at a cost of $267.74.  The pantry did not receive anything from TEFAP (the federal government's commodities program) in June. The 21 June volunteers donated 223 hours of their time.


	Since adding additional territory to relieve the burden on Bethlehem Lutheran, the family case load for LOTC has increased by approximately 30 families monthly. LOTC has been able to absorb this additional load because they have been blessed by the faithful support of so many of you who provide monetary contributions and donate food items. That said, there is always something more to be done at LOTC. If you would like to support LOTC with a contribution, or if you might be interested in serving as a volunteer at the pantry, please call Phyllis Mort at 260-486-6478 or 260-615-1683. Those who are able and of a mind to assist with the maintenance and upkeep of the LOTC Pantry site should call Jack Davis at 260-485-2332. 


	As always, the LOTC Pantry thanks you for your continued support of this ministry. Your generosity makes it all possible.





PARTNER ASSIGNMENTS FOR AUGUST





Faith:  Soups (No Tomato – Please)


Gethsemane:  Canned Veggies & Cereal


Messiah:  Crackers and Canned Fruit


Risen Savior:  Pasta Sauce and Noodles








COMMUNITY FESTIVAL





The Festival is in need of Gift Card donations to use for the raffle as well as volunteers to assist in various capacities.  If you can help in either way, contact the Office or see Beverly Irvin, Festival Coordinator.


























Family Fun Night Meal


VOLUNTEERS





August 2


Vivian, Jane, Karen


Desserts – Vivian, Jane





August 9


Janet Frede, Gina Grant


Desserts – Gina & Janet





August 16


Grace 





August 23


Dorothy, Jan Smith


Desserts – Dorothy, Jan





August 30


Jessica








September 6


Vivian, Jane, Karen


Desserts – Vivian, Jane





September 13


Janet Frede, Gina Grant


Desserts – Gina & Janet





September 20


Grace 





September 27


Dorothy, Jan Smith


Desserts – Dorothy, Jan








August 30


Jessica











For the Music Ministry at Faith, 


Marceile Redmon





FORT WAYNE AREA LUTHERAN CHURCHES


Ice Cream Social – August 13, 2017


Pastor Nancy Nyland has conducted breakout sessions at recent synod assemblies, as well as with a number of our local churches, encouraging us to think of ourselves as a new church for a new age and to discover new ways to imagine the church, form partnerships and envision new models of leadership to enhance and empower our local mission and ministry and how each congregation may be strengthened in the work God has called it into – whether it is the ministry it does by itself or the ministry done in partnership with others. Bishop Bill Gafkjen has said “Congregations can be viable and vital with 20 to 30 people in worship on Sunday if they are willing to do some type of shared mission or ministry with another ELCA congregation.”  Every congregation brings gifts. 


With that in mind, one way we can implement shared ministry is for all of our local Fort Wayne congregations to join together for a local mission project to benefit our Outdoor Ministry Program.  


For the last few years we have held Outdoor Ministry fundraisers at Risen Savior, with the participation of several other congregations, to re-roof and side the 3 camper cabins and the staff cabin at Lake Luther, using Thrivent matching funds to promote the effort. Last year’s event was an Ice Cream Social, a shared ministry effort of Epiphany, Faith, Gethsemane, Messiah, Risen Savior, St John’s, St. John’s Lake Twshp., and Trinity English. Since we no longer had the same type of Thrivent funds available as in past years, but most churches receive “Thrivent Choice” dollars, we encouraged congregations to consider allocating some of those dollars to this mission project.  The generosity and participation by all churches working together made this one of our best fund raising efforts for Outdoor Ministries raising over $7,000 for camp improvements and scholarships. We raised the funds through donations made at the Ice Cream Social plus individual congregational commitments averaging $500 per church. 


This year’s we want to include all Fort Wayne Area churches in a Shared Ministry Fundraising Project for our camps with a goal of raising $10,000 to be used for lake front equipment and improvements at both Lake Luther and Lutherwald Camps and for camp scholarships. We have also applied for a matching grant of $10,000 from The Lutheran Foundation.


We have scheduled an Ice Cream Social Fundraiser for Outdoor Ministries on August 13, 2017 to be held at Risen Savior, but want this to be a mission project sponsored by all of our congregations. We will have a short camp service program with participation of Bishop Bill Gafkjen, Pastors Mark Radloff and Rod Willeke,  and  some of our summer camp staff (see attachments). It will be an opportunity to celebrate a successful 2017 season and to share our camp story. And of course enjoy ice cream, hot dogs, sloppy joe’s, popcorn, and yard games for the kids, which will be supported with Thrivent Action Team Funds. We will have a drawing for 2 free camp scholarships. We will also have a raffle drawing for a total of 6 (3 sets of 2) pre-season Colts tickets.  





(cont. on page four)








WOMEN OF THE ELCA


Member’s of Faiths W/ELCA unit will meet for lunch at the Renaissance Restaurant at 12:00 noon on Tuesday, August 22, 2017.  We will then return to Faith to assemble one-half of the Personal Care Kits.  See Jean Kinsey for your lunch reservation.











WE ARE COLLECTING SCHOOL SUPPLIES for Levan Scott Elementary once again!  Please consider donating any of the following items to help our school children in August:  Pencils, crayons, dry erase markers, spiral bound or composition notebooks.  


Anything donated by August 13  will be delivered before the start of school.  Anything that we receive after that date, will be held until January, to help with the start of the second semester!  Thank you for your generosity!  








Ice Cream Social


W / Other Food


at


Risen Savior Lutheran Church


8010 W Jefferson Blvd - In front of Lutheran Hospital





Sunday Aug 13, 2017


3:00 to 3:45 pm - Camp Service/Program/Music


Bishop Bill Gafkjen


 Pastors Willeke & Radloff with


Camp Staff Team





3:45 to 5 pm - Social w/ Music & Camp Games





Freewill Donations Appreciated








AUGUST


BIRTHDAYS





8 Susan McClure


18 Rebecca Thomas


24 Meagan McClure


24 Jan Smith


25 Bob Shaw


26 Debra Funk

















